
LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE 
A meeting of the Legislative Committee was called to order by Chair Coenen on Monday, 
April 15, 2024 at 7:10 P.M.  

Members present: Coenen, Eggleston, Moore, and Schell. 
 
Also present: Mayor Penterman, Ald. DeCoster, Ald. Kilgas, Ald. Thiele, Attorney Davidson, 

DPW/Eng. Neumeier, Fin. Dir. Van Rossum, Fire Chief Carrel, Street Sup. Van 
Gompel, Lib. Dir. Thiem-Menning, Mickelson, Vosters, HR Dir. Swaney and 
interested citizens. 

 

1. Correspondence - None. 
 

2. Discussion Topics. 
a. Ordinance Repealing and Recreating Section 7.04 One-Way Traffic – Thilmany Road 

and E 10th Street. 
The Engineering Department is recommending creating a one-way street for vehicles 
to exit from the alley or Spring Street westerly only onto 10th Street at this location. 
The improvements will create a safer driving lane, as well as allowing for a sidewalk 
installation to connect to the park. If the new traffic pattern is approved, a three-way 
stop at Metoxen and Tenth intersection will be recommended. 
 
Motion by Eggleston, seconded by Schell to allow affected property owner to speak.   
All members voted aye. 
Motion carried. 
 
Sarah Ochowicz, 920 Metoxen Avenue spoke with concerns about the one-way street.  
She read a letter from property owner, Keith Stern, regarding the change of road to a one-
way and the placing of a sidewalk.   
 
Motion by Moore, seconded by Schell to recommend approval to the Common Council 
the Ordinance 1906-2024 – Ordinance Repealing and Recreating Section 7.04 One-Way 
Traffic. 
All members voted aye. 
Motion carried. 

 

3. Adjourn. 
 
Motion by Moore, seconded by Eggleston to adjourn.  
All members voted aye. 
Motion carried. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:23 p.m. 
 
Sally Kenney, Clerk 


